

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

June 16, 2021

L. Livingstone City Manager

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on June 15, 2021 resolved:

WHEREAS the Municipal Council of The Corporation of the City of London unequivocally denounces the June 6, 2021 Islamophobic Attack at Hyde Park Road and South Carriage Road;

AND WHEREAS the Municipal Council denounces, in the strongest terms, Islamophobia and commits to end Islamophobia and hate; and,

AND WHEREAS the Municipal Council acknowledges that Islamophobia exists in London;

NOW THEREFORE IT BE RESOLVED THAT the following actions be taken in response to the June 6, 2021 Hyde Park Road Islamophobic Attack:

- a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to work with the local Muslim community, the Community Diversity and Inclusion Strategy, and stakeholders to help end Islamophobia and report back on the outcomes of that work, including the identification of a source of funding, if applicable, to properly fund initiatives to assist with the implementation of these initiatives;
- b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to seek input from the Muslim community to determine appropriate means by which The Corporation of the City of London can remember and honour the victims;
- c) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to work with the local Muslim community and report back on how The Corporation of the City of London can highlight and honour the contributions of the London Muslim community; and,
- d) the Municipal Council SUPPORTS the call for a National Action Summit on Islamophobia and stands ready to participate in any Summit or related intergovernmental effort to dismantle all forms of Islamophobia. (AS AMENDED)

C. Saunders City Clerk /ap

cc: R. Morris, Director, Anti-Racism and Anti-Oppression

A. Thompson, Manager III, Government Relations

K. Scott, Executive Assistant to the City Manager

Chair and Members, Diversity, Inclusion and Anti-Oppression Advisory Committee